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GSAQG, Inc. Can you believe it is already November? We are now in the

P.0. Box 3 .805 22 holiday season and we all have so much to be thankful for. I was
San Antonio, TX 78268 | 4 the Live Oak Civic Center helping take in quilts when we heard
210-695-8737 the terrible news about the World Trade Center. Our hearts go out
www.sanantonioquilt.org | 1o all the families that are suffering through this disastrous time.

November 10 At the October meeting the Nominating Committee announced
Guild Meeting their nominees to fill the following positions:

1) Sandy Kuhns as President Pro Tempore

Meeting called to order 2) Mary Ruth Flores as First Vice President for Special Events
10:00 | 3) Holly Nelson as Third Vice President for Programs

Buginess Meeting That left the treasurer position open. After the meeting Sherry
Adjourn 10:40 | Love volunteered for the treasurer position and that will make the
Announcements full slate. At this November meeting the membership will have

: 10:40 | the opportunity to vote for the new board members.
Door Prizes
Bring and Brag 10:50 | At present we are in a slowdown period. It has been a busy year
s0 it is good to take a breather. However, I was a bit disappointed
Guild Services 11:15 | o see such a low turnout for the October meeting as I consider the
meeting as a time to actually take a breather. We had a lot of
activity during and after the meeting. For the program several of
Barbara Gilstad the members put on demos and I heard a lot of nige comments
Computer Quilt Design about the program. Ruth Felty demonstrated beading, Susan
Inspired by Nature Johnson did stained glass piecing, Jean Powell showed us about
English paper piecing of grandmother's flower garden, and even
your president did a demo of fabric dying. See what you missed?

U Also remember December is when we have the Secret Pal Break-
fast and Annual Guild Christmas Party.

Hope to see you at the November meeting,
* DECEMBER Betty Opiela
Annual Pot-Luck

f chglg%ﬁﬁfe : MEMBER RECOGNITION

“One Stitch at a Time”

PROGRAM 11:45

Congratulations to Carol Bryant whose wall hanging “Dance of

* FEBRUARY the Flute Players” was chosen to be hung in this year’s FASA
Carol Doak (Fiber Artists of San Antonio) juried show.

The annual show is on display at the Witte Museum and will

be open through the end of November.

Greater San Antonio Quilt Guild Inc
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challenge.

SEPTEMBER 11 CHALLENGE QUILT
by Amy Cottrelland O.L.S.A.G (On-line San Antonio Guild)

The GSAQG On-line group decided to have a challenge to use as a fund
raiser with the profits from the project going to a fund related to our fight for
freedom. Since it won't be done any earlier than February, we are leaving it
open-ended as far as method of disposition and the charity involved. If
everything is peaceful and quiet by then, certainly our local police and
firefighters could benefit.

At the October meeting, forty-nine 11" x 12" pieces of patriotic fabric (flags
with eagles) were handed out with simple directions: make a 12 1/2" square,
no glue if appliqued, no Log Cabins (because of retreat 2002 project), and
turn in no later than the January meeting.

| will have more kits available at the November meeting or send a SASE
(long kind) to Amy Cottrell 27332 Autumn Glen, Boerne, TX 78006 to receive
one,. if you can’'t make the meeting. For those who don’t want to make a
square, but want to help we are accepting contributions towards sashing,
batting and backing. | donated the 7 yards of fabric we are using for the

There will be a prize for the “best” and/or “most original.” It too will be open-ended depending what | see that’s “neat” at
the Houston Quilt Show. Thanks to your wonderful response in taking up this challenge.

REACH FOR THE STARS!

The winner of the raffle quilt
was Betty West of San
Antonio. Betty was de-
lighted and said she’d “never
won anything this nice
before.” She is keeping it in
her guest room.

Thanks to the hard work of
many members the 2001
raffle quilt made a big
impression! The pre-sale
activity was brisk bringing in $1,933. A handful
of people sold 50 or more tickets. These include
Mary Ann Flynn, Charlotte Keener and Kitty
Janiga, all of whom sold over 90 tickets. Top-
ping the 50 ticket mark were Sherry Allred,
Susan Johnson, De LeClair, Ken Felty, and
Betty Opiela.

The prize winning ticket seller was Carol Rouse
who sold 407 tickets. At the show 560 were
sold bringing the total sales to $2,493.

CALICO ROSE
TWO CALICO ROSES FOR OCTOBER

LOVETA FOWLER

Loveta devoted a total of four years to the last
two quilt shows. She was co-chairman for the
1999 show and chairman for the 2001 show. She
worked tirelessly and supportively with a great
number of chair persons and volunteers. She has
been chairman of QPC-AM for many years and
has produced many interesting pieces for our
auctions. Thank you for your generous service to
the guild.

JEANETTE JAY

Jeanette has given countless hours organizing
and presenting pattern catalogs, and also
handled the raffle for the mini quilts. She would
search for patterns or try to find one that was
close to a member’s request. Jeanette kept
accurate records on the raffle sales and the
winners of each quilt. Jeanette we also thank you
for your generous service to the guild.
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NOTICE OF ELECTION

Pursuant to the By-Laws of the Greater San Anto-
nio Quilt Guild, Inc., the Nominating Committee

wsill nragant tha fallavwing candidatag far tha Raard
vwill lJl LOLI1IL LIV 1UVLIVU VWY 1115 valuiuailvd 1Vl uiv vvailu

of Directors at the November meeting:

The Secret Pal breakfast needs centerpieces!! We
will take your donation OR a fat quarter OR four (4)
ten inch (10”) squares of Christmas fabric at the

1 President Pro-Tem Sandra Kuhns
November meeting. First Vice President for Special Events
; 3 Mary Ruth Flores
Le?ftover gifts have 'been a problem.. To help with Third Vice President for Programs
thlS., on your ngxt sign up, plgase give us the name of Holly Nelson
a friend who will take your gift for you. I am not at o s Sherry Love

all meetings and neither is Jan Walker, so we don’t

; g
want anyone’s surprises lost. Since there is but one nominee for each office

Lané I;Iu;;;ey Article V, Section 2 provides that the vote may be
(630-4182) taken by voice vote
The Secret Pal gift exchange is scheduled for Satur- COMMITTEE CHAIRS

day, December 8 at 9 am. Coffee and paper products

will be provided. Bring juice or light refreshments if Your budget requests for 2002 are due
you desire. Set-up will begin at 8:15 for those who NOW! Please submit them to the board
wish to help. Please contact Elaine Sstaller at 822- member responsible for your area prior to
| Biesonhavaiucsiong the November 5 board meeting!

O s L

| APRIL 5-7, 2002
, ‘33 . Roundup your gang and hit the trail. >
2 . It’s time for another great weekend of fun and prizes!

Shop our extended hours: Friday & Saturday 9-9 * Sunday 12 - 6
* Pick up your “Trail Ticket” at the first shop, have it stamped at each shop, and turn it in at the \.
last shop.

* Acompleted ticket will get your name entered for the GRAND PRIZE-—a great bag of merchandise N
and $90¢ in gift certificates. Total vakue is over $1200, N/
» ! * You aiso might win one of 9 other merchandise bags valued over $200. |
M. each store you visit, register for their individual drawings—ten $25 gift certificates. You don’t have to
make it to all © stores to be a winner. Each shop will also be giving a fat quarter and a selected pattern, as well
as great Texas hospitality and refreshments. Don’t leave without your part of the instructions for the Shop Hop

quilt. View a different interpretation of the quilt at each shop.
CREATIONS CREATIVE SEWING CENTER LaS CoLCHAS
1B13 East Main » Kerrville, 78028 TETTT West Ave. » San Antonio, 78216 $ 13 Ogrden = San Antonio, 78212
830-894-8058 210-344-0791 280-223-2405
MILLSTREAM COTTONS PEACEMAKERS POCKETFUL OF POSEYS [/
471-A Main Plaza = New Braunfels, 78130 301 Mercez 51 » Dripping Springs, 78620 3 E. Highway St = Fredericksburg, 78624 7
83M3-620-1382 512-858-0272 §30-990-4140
SEVENTH HEAVEN SEW SPECIAL THE QUILT STORE
6706 N. Mew Braunfels « San Antonio, 78209 24165 1-10 W, » San Antonio 78257 2700 W, Anderson Le., 8301 = Austin, 78757

21-822-9980 210-698-6016 512-453-1145 N
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HHusqvarna VIKING
Hot Dog!
Sizzling
Summer

Sewing Sale!
%3 DAYS ONLY!

Husqvarna Viking
Huskylock

A serger is the perfect
complement to your sewing
machine, and this Husqvarna
Viking by Huskylock is the
perfect serger. Quite simply, a
serger creates the finished seam
you see on all ready made items,
- cutting and seaming as it goes,
quickly and easily!

This terrific machine features
fast, easy threading, instant rolled
edge and differential feed for
perfect serging on all fabric types.
For versatility, there’s 2, 3 and 4
thread sewing capabilities. Plus,
the free-arm design makes
sleeves and pant legs a snap.

Special
Purchase!
Alamo

g : Stitch & Sew $
5317 Walzem Rd.
(Down from Luby’s) Cross Roads Mall
San Antonio, TX 78218 (Inside Jo-Ann’s Fabric)

210-657-9595 San Antonio, TX — _ o o e i
800-206-9834 210-737-7676

Some models limited to stock on hand. Visit us on the web at http://www. husqvarnaviking.com

Issue 11
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Greater San Antonio Quilt Guild, Inc.
Treasurer's Report September 30, 2001 NEWSLETTER INPUT
N ] DEADLINE: Midnight Monday, November
Beginning Jefferson Operating $16,206.02 12 (the Monday after Guild Meeting)
Beginning Balance (Jefferson Reserve) $34,723.34
Beginning Balance (Total Guild Funds) $50,929.36 Send to Larry Beauchamp, 3402 Clearfield,
o San Antonio, TX 78230;
e s 1.600.00 or e-mail to jlarry@satx.rr.com
Dues-Membership 316.00
Interest 56.55 NEWSLETTER ADVERTISING
Newsletter/Directory Ads 100.00
Other 47.26
Show - Quilt 19,641.10 Full Page Ad 60.00
Slar e 1/2 page Ad 30.00
S j (Horizontal - 7 x 4 3/4
Vertical - 3 3/8 x9 1/2)
1/4 page Ad 15.00
el el $23,10257 Business Card (2 x 3 1/2) 10.00
EXPENSES Full page Insert 70.00
Administration 814.20
FaCIlIty 26000 :lIlllllllllllllllllllllllllllllI:
Membership 14.67 = MEMBERSHIP INFORMATION &
Newsletter/Directory 170.19 = If you joined the guild after May 2000 your dues are]
Photography 11.98 = due on the anniversary of your joining. Send with «
Programs 591.86 = SASE to: .
Rent-Meetings 105.00 . Gloria Hammond ®
Show-Quilt 12,187.91 - 12226 Lone Shadow Trail :
Telephone 54.30 - San Antonio, TX 78233-2802 =
Welcoming 9.42 = REGULAR DUES $20 SENIOR (over 65) $15 =
Workshops 1,154.06 = For further information call 695-8737 .
Webpage 70.00 EEEEEEEEEEE N NS NN NN NN NI NN NN EEEEEEN
Total Expenses $15,443.79 VIDEO LIBRARY
Net Income $7,658.76
Call Donna Christophel at 690-9030 to
Ending Jefferson Operating $24,558.25 make an appointment to come to her home
Ending Jefferson Reserve Balance $34,779.89 to check out videos. DO NOT COME
Ending Total Guild Funds $59,338.14 WITHOUT CALLING FIRST!
Garnette Hanson
Treasurer

QUILT-IN!

Our monthly Quilt-In will be held at
Cavender Buick on IH-10 on Novem-
ber 13th from 12:00 p.m. to 3:00 p.m.
Bring a project to work on or some-

thing that you need help with and join
us for a fun time for quilting and
visiting! For more information on
Quilt-In, please contact Nadine
Darby, Quilt-In Chair.

Ledenham Sewing Machine Co.

Salcs, Service & Pants

732-6309

Cecll & Pegqy
Owners

650-5909

4317 Thousand Oaks 2107 Vance Jackson
San Antonlo, Texas 78217 San Antonio, Texas 78213
MONDAY-FRIDAY 10:00 a.m.-6:00 p.m.

SATURDAY 10:00 a.m.-1:00 p.m.
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Greater San Antonio Quilt Guild, Inc.
Board Minutes, October 8, 2001

Board Members present: Betty Opiela, Sylvia Jolet, Ida Tyson Blankenship, Garnette Hanson, Rebecca Cook,
Lois and Larry Beauchamp, Roberta Haby.

President Betty Opiela called the meeting to order at approximately 7:05 p.m. Minutes were approved as
written. Treasurer’s report is as follows: Operating fund $24,558.25; Reserve Balance $34,779.89; Total
$59,338.14.

The Board discussed awarding Calico Roses to a number of deserving members during October and November.
Motions were made by Ida, Rebecca and Larry to award Calico Roses to deserving members at the October and
November Meeting. The motions were seconded by Rebecca, Garnette and Ida. All motions passed.

The Board discussed the Guild Telephone. Larry Beauchamp will research further options for the phone line.

Services: Rebecca Cook reported 11 members attended the Quilt-in last month. Rebecca announced that
Angela Knaach will chair the Patterns and Lori Evans will be co-chair. Lani Nunnley will chair the Secret Pal
Program.

Community Outreach: Ida Tyson Blankenship reported that Janie Honig will be in charge of coordinating the
quilt displays at Frost National Bank.

Kitty Janiga reported to Ida that there is a surplus of Bright Hope Quilts at this time. The Board recom-
mends that some of the extra quilts be shared with other worthy organizations in the San Antonio area.

Betty Opiela read a letter from Alpha House expressing their thanks for all the quilting materials and
sewing notions the guild has donated to their sewing program.

Nominations Committee: Sylvia Jolet, Virginia

Wright, and Betty Tope are still in need of a member NE SRR E TR TN E T RS s h
E)Vrelillzsfor the position of Vice-President of Special » P ! CREATIONS

: - 1013 E. MAIN
New Business: Jean Powell presented the following <. § KERRVILLE
proposal: The Program Director of the = - e 830-896-8088

Northeast YMCA Prime Time Program (Latch Key)
for children ages 5-13 years is asking for our help for
a special program called America Taking Action-
Children Covering America. They will have children

design 8” quilt squares. They are asking us to sew the | *COTTONS, WASHABLE LINEN & BALI RAYONS* :
squares together and quilt them. Completed quilts ,_ CE-SHOPPING* *HORN CABINETS” .
will be sent to children who lost parents in the recent «s@?ﬁﬁgﬁgﬁfﬁﬁ%g&ﬁmm
disaster. Lois Beauchamp volunteered to machine *GIFTS AND ACCESSORIES® -
quilt these quilts. The Board encouraged Jean to = “ELNA SEWING MACHINES & SERGERS*
present this project to the membership at the October -
meeting. : . Qe »

The Board discussed the red, white and blue %'S([)}i}]_);s‘:}rri‘ 9'38‘—“5'36
project being suggested on the guild E-mail. The : AY: 12:30—4:00
Board made no recommendation pending further WWW.CI eations—u;niine.cnm -
information. | e-mail: creation@hilconet.com J

There being no other business the meeting was ad-
journed. Roberta Haby, Secretary
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Greater San Antonio Quilt Guild
General Meeting, September 8, 2001

Board Members Present: Betty Opiela, Garnette Hanson, Rebecca Cook, Ida Tyson Blankenship, Lois
Beauchamp, Roberta Haby, Sylvia Jolet , Marilyn Bellows.

President Betty Opiela called the meeting to order at 10:05am. Minutes were approved as written. The
treasurer’s report is as follows: Operating fund $24,558.25; Saving $34,779.89; Total $59,338.14.

President Betty Opiela read a letter from Alpha House expressing thanks for all the quilting material and sewing
notions guild members have donated to their sewing program.

Betty awarded Calico Roses to Loveta Fowler and Jeanette Jay for their dedicated service to our guild.
Special Events: Marilyn Bellows reported that the bus to the Houston Quilt Show is full. There is one name
on the waiting list. If you want your name on the waiting list contact Barbara Wofford.

Marilyn reminded members that the winter retreat is scheduled for Jan. 18-20" at Harambe Oaks.

The cost is $165.00. If interested contact Garnet Szurek 599-6544.

Marilyn read a note from Loveta Fowler thanking all the chairpersons who assisted in making the quilt show
a great success. Chairpersons each received a beautiful rose. Person who worked during the quilt show also
received a rose.

Newsletter: Lois Beauchamp reminded members that information for the newsletter must be in by Monday
midnight following the general meeting.

Services: Rebecca Cook announced that Angela Knaach will chair the pattern library and Lori Evans will be
co-chair. Lani Nunnley will chair the Secret Pal Program.

Community Outreach: Ida Tyson Blankenship reported on a request from the George Gervin Youth Center
requesting baby quilts. The request was turned over to Kitty Janiga.

Ida explained a request from Children’s Shelter. They are seeking help in making dolls for the Child abuse
program. They will provide the patterns. Ida asked members to contact her if they are interested in help this
program.

Ida announced that Janie Honig has agreed to coordinate the quilt displays at Frost National Bank.
Nominations Committee: Sylvia Jolet reported that 3 of the 4 positions needed are filled. Her committee is
still seeking a person to serve as treasurer. Nominees are Sandra Kuhns for President Pro-tem, Mary Ruth
Flores for 1% vice President for Special Events, Holly Nelson for 3" Vice President for Programs.

New Business: Jean Powell presented the following proposal: The Program Director of the Northeast YMCA
Prime Time Program (Latch Key) for children ages 5-13 is asking for our help for a special program called
America Taking Action-Children Covering America. They will have children design

6 or 8-inch quilt squares. They are asking us to sew the squares together and quilt them. Completed quilts will
be sent to children who lost parents in the recent disaster. Lois Beauchamp volunteered to machine quilt these
quilts. The target date for completion of this program in February 2002.

Amy Cottrell explained the red, white and blue project started on the guild E-Mail. Members are asked to
complete a twelve and one half inch square using the patriotic fabric Amy has provided. The squares will be
put together and the quilt will be donated to a worthy organization.

There were 85 members present and six guests. $2.55 was collect in no nametag fines.

There being no other business the meeting was adjourned.
Roberta Haby, Secretary



Greater San Antonio Quilt Guild Inc. NEWSLETTER Issue 11

liarvest Baskat 6 2" block
Basket color - Soft brown, rust, gold prints that look like basket.
Background color - light: goild, tan, beige, tone/tone prints- tan.

Pattern shows paper piecing; alternate pattern allows for an
applique curved handle—sewn onto the piece before joining to
the lower hasket section.

In final assembly for a quilt, flowers or fruit could be added to the
baskets.

Please pin a small paper with your name to each block—one
entry for the drawing. (use labels or rubber stamp 1 ) Have fun!
Let’s have lots of blocks!

e LR P8 mllniBBh$ See Page 10 for pattern
“Snmnsa Bax:” 6 ¥2" block

Center square — Christmas print or panel (or applique)

Outer triangles —red / green alternating for A/ B plain or tonal
prints to project red & green.

Paper piecing is easy but requires A/B sections sewn before
stitching to the center. Template piecing might be faster for this
block.

Here's your chance to share those cute littie holiday pieces—
even the “labels” would look cute here.

Please pin a small paper with your name to each block-—one
entry for the drawing. (use labels or rubber stamp !l ) Have fun!
Let's have lots of blocks!
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ALTERNATE PATTERN

(not to scale)
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ElLociK [EARTY

“Surprise Box” 6 %" block

December “Surprise Box Un 8

December ‘Surprise Box Unit: A
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2002 SUMMER RETREAT CLASS QUESTIONNAIRE FOR ALL GuUILD MEMBERS

At the 2001 summer retreat, we received lots of great feedback to our request for suggestions - both for the
retreat, in general, and for the dasses, in particular. We're now asking for input from the quild membership
at farge - we want 1o know what dlasses would entice you to join in the fun!

Keep in mind that you are NOT signing up for or committing to the retreat. Check as many items as you wish

and feel free to put down “other” requests, We will a

&iso pass these results on 1o the Program Chair,

___ Appliqué i ¢ 'Ymr Own Thing ___ Stack & Slash
.. Bargelio e, FADFIC Dyeing o Stack & Whack
___ Basic Quilting .. Floral — App%fqm ___ Stained Glass
—BastingaCuit 020 . Floral - Pieced — Sweatshirt, Jacket
__ Binding a Quilt ... Hand Quilting __ Tatting (Needie)
__ Border Treatments Fkandwmk ___Yessellations
.. Bug Jar Wall Hanging _ Machine Quilting . 3-dimensional Poinsettia
. Chenille Vest e, MaTINEr's Compass . Vet Criby Quilt (noga rupens
_ Computer Quilt Design . Paper Piecing Project - Triangles
. Computer Use - General __ Redwork Embroidery . UFC Problem Solving
e ¥ A2ZY Quillt Embroidery . Silk Ribbon Embroidery _ Wearable arts
. Crocheting (Rug) o Square in a Square

Other Classes:

Recommended Teachers:

Have you been on a guilt retreat? When?

Where

Many thanks for helping the 2002 Retreat Committee by completing and returning this questionnaire NOT
LATER THAN NOVEMBER 30, 2001. If you have questions about this form or about retreat, call Sherry at 210-
656-0237. Retreat sign-up will begin at the January meeting. The total is $270 for 5 nights and 5 days
including all meals. A non-refundable deposit of $35 is required to reserve a place.

a?&redﬁ@sabﬁ.w.mm « OR =~
Shenry Allred 5800 Grandwood Drive San Antonio 7Y 78239-1400

E-mail your responses b
Mail your questionnaire to;

MEMBERSHIP RENEWAL DUE!

With the adoption of our revised by-laws in May 2000 the membership term was established as
12 months from the date of joining the guild for all members who joined after that date. As a
reminder, we have listed below those whose membership renewal is now due. If you do not
renew this will be the last issue of our newsletter which you will receive.

CASSANDRA N. BARNES  Juy8 ' N To ALLY I
ROSANN PETERSON ly 8 :

e \?V(I)-IITE jzlz 8 : All memberships prior to May 2000 are due for ; :
ol s, =0 Sept. 9 | renewal as of the end of the year. Gloria will be I
Tt (G Sept' g | happy to process your 2002 renewal at the No- |
) i Sept. 9 | Vember meeting. You MUST renew by the January |
il T e Oct '1 4 | 12 meeting to be included in the directory and to |
e Oct: 14 |L continue to receive your newsletter. ‘I



GSAQG

P.O. Box 380522
San Antonio, TX 78268

Phone 210--695-8737

www.sanantonioquilt.org

November Schedui€

NOVEMBER 5 -WEARABLE ARTS
Ruble Center, 419 East Magnolia (Room
400) We will look at construction of a
Thai coat with special folded flower

embellishment, Kay Allison - 733-8578.

NOVEMBER 5 - BOARD MEETING
7:00pm, 7438 Clear Water Drive

NOVEMBER 10 - GUILD MEETING
10:00am, Trinity United Methodist
Church, 6800 Wurzbach

NOVEMBER 29 - GPC-AM
10am-4pm, at 5614 Brandemere Dr.
(Susan Johnson's house) 645-6560

NOVEMBER 29 - QPC-PM
7:00pm, at Mary Ruth Flores, 8752
Rochelle Road, 694-6059

Nonprofit Org.
U.S. Postage Paid
San Antonio, TX
Permit No. 3572

Board of Directors

President Betty J. Opiela, 684-4730
President Pro-Tem

Renee Bradley, 647-7818
1st Vice President for Special Events

Marilyn Bellows, 680-9229
2nd Vice President for Newsletter

Lois Beauchamp, 561-0719
3rd Vice President for Programs

Larry Beauchamp, 561-0719
4th Vice President for Services

Rebecca Cook, 509-0558
5th Vice President for Comm. Outreach

Ida Tyson Blankenship, 690-0828

Secretary  Sr. Roberta Haby, CDP, 434-
1866, ext 346; 435-1496
Treasurer Garnette Hanson, 521-8707
Parliamentarian Sylvia Jolet, 497-3383

Bold offices expire December 2001



